Connecticut Chapter of the

Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
March 23, 2010
7:45 AM – 9:00 AM
Directors Participating:  Matthew Twerdy, Whyndam Abrams, Stuart Manley, Nick Zackeo, John Murray, Gene Metti
AGENDA 

1. 2010 potential officers  - specifically VP:  Potential candidates for Vice-President/President-Elect were discussed, however no firm candidates were identified.  Outreach will continue.
2. Discuss options/ideas for next General Membership Meeting: 
Next meeting will likely be technical presentation, with possible topic of new EPA Greenhouse Gas Inventory requirement.  Nick will ask associate from his firm to present, possibly at Arcadis’ new location in Manchester.
3. Documents (specifically affiliation agreement) from AHMP:  Has been signed and submitted.

4. CTDEP General Permits/Regulatory Activity: Board will continue to monitor new and revised permits and other documents for inclusion of CHMM as a professional certifying agent.
5. Review Course: Other Chapters have conducted Review Course as revenue stream and to increase participation in the Chapter.  Outline available from AHMP after signing agreement.  Chapter-sponsored Review Courses may increase participation (they are usually less costly), certification, and ultimately membership.  Discussion of partnership with those presently conducting course as a business activity was discussed.  
6. ACHMM Website Activities: Redesign of logo was discussed and tabled for future discussion .  Refreshing appearance of website pages will be done. 

7. Finance: Chapter account balance at $2,700, with additional membership fees still expected over next few months.  2010 dues have been received from 63 members.  John to send e-mail to 2009 members reminding them to submit 2010 dues, if they have not already done so.  Last year Chapter expenses exceeded revenue, goal for this year is for expense to be less than or equal to revenue.
8. Newsletter:  Newsletter content and layout has been consistently excellent.
9. Roundtable Discussion: 


-National trend of merging of smaller professional associations was discussed.


-It was noted list of CHMMs available as certifying agents, maintained by the Chapter, includes active members only.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 AM.
-Respectfully Submitted by Whyndam Abrams, Secretary

